
 

 

 

 

AUSTRALIAN CUSTOMS DUMPING NOTICE NO 2012/04 

CERTAIN ELECTRIC CABLES EXPORTED TO AUSTRALIA FROM THE 
PEOPLE’S REPUBLIC OF CHINA 

Termination of investigation 

Customs Act 1901  – Part XVB 

On 9 September 2011, the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) of the Australian Customs 
and Border Protection Service (Customs and Border Protection) initiated an 
investigation into the alleged dumping of certain electric cables exported to Australia 
from the People’s Republic of China.  The investigation was initiated following an 
application lodged by Advance Cables Pty Ltd, Olex Cables Pty Ltd and Prysmian 
Power Cables & Systems Pty Ltd on behalf of the Australian industry producing like 
goods. 

Public notification of initiation of the investigation was made on 9 September 2011 in 
The Australian newspaper and by Australian Customs Dumping Notice 2011/40 
which also contains additional information regarding the investigation. 

As a result of Customs and Border Protection’s investigation, the CEO is satisfied 
that exports of electric cables from China to Australia have not been at dumped 
prices.  The CEO therefore terminated the investigation in accordance with 
s.269TDA(1) of the Customs Act 1901. 

In making his decision, the CEO considered submissions and information supplied by 
interested parties, submissions in response to statement of essential facts No. 178 
published on 23 December 2011 and any other relevant information. 

A notice of the decision to terminate was published in The Australian on 
6 February 2012.  Termination report No. 178 is available on Customs and Border 
Protection’s website. 

The applicants may request a review of the CEO’s decision by lodging an application 
with the Trade Measures Review Officer in the approved form and manner within 
30 days of the publication of this notice. 

The Trade Measures Review Officer’s details are: 

Trade Measures Review Officer 
Australian Government Solicitor 
GPO Box 2727 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
Phone:  02 9581 7640 
Fax:  02 9581 7732 



Enquiries concerning this notice may be directed to the case manager by phone on 
02 6275 6729 or by email at tmops1@customs.gov.au. 

 

 

 

Justin Wickes 
A/g National Manager 
Trade Measures Branch 
Canberra  ACT 

6 February 2012 


